

White Rose Bridge Club Minutes
June 13, 2025

In attendance: Judy Parsons, Linda Davidson, Carol Buchholtz, Ike Hileman, Steve Becker and Michelle Hovis

Meeting Called to order by Board President Judy Parsons at 12:20

Treasurer's report reviewed by Carol

Club Managers Report- No report

Old Business

- Sublease was reviewed. Judy will set up a time to meet with Brian and Ed to review. The board discussed suggestions for items in the lease that should be addressed.
- Nominating Committee- Linda will be working on this and follow up with possible candidates
- June Party- Gail has offered to work on the decorations and setup. Michelle will help.
- Mentor Game- everyone is pleased with how this is coming along. We want to make sure it is positive for both mentor and mentees.
- By-law committee- No report
- Club Decorum Report- Michelle and Linda met with Ed to discuss decorum, trying to increase interest in the club and operations.

New Business

- Living Word Church- a group of board members looked at the space which seemed very positive initially. There would be some limitations on availability based on activities at the church. We are also waiting on a price from them but it is thought this may be outside what we can afford.
- Advent Lutheran was discussed as an option to pursue. Judy will try and schedule a time on a Tuesday to see the church and have a discussion with them.
- Swiss Game- we will attempt this in September. Members will be encouraged to put a team together.
- Changes to the weekly schedule- no changes were recommended at this time
- End of Summer Party- the board chose August 22 as the date
- Items from the floor

Should we look at offering bridge classes at the JCC as this has been done in the past? Judy will speak with Cathy as she has done this before.

Fees- should we consider raising the fees to play. There was support for trying other ways to improve our financial circumstances first before resorting to this.

Committees- should there be more formalized committees.

Hospitality- this is much of which Gail does. Should this be a more formal committee so we have a better sense who is helping with events.

Member Committee- Ike and Michelle agreed to be on it. Judy will give some thought for who might be good to Chair.

- Next Meeting- July 25, 2025 12:15

Meeting Adjourned at 1:45

Respectfully submitted by: Michelle Hovis